

## Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development

Division of Community and Regional Affairs
Juneau

P.O. Box 110809 Juneau, AK 99811-0809 Main: 907.465.5647 Toll free: 877.769.4539

Fax: 907.465.4761

Recieved 01/04/21

December 30, 2020

Mr. Charlie Pierce, Mayor Kenai Peninsula Borough 144 North Binkley Street Soldotna, AK 99669

RE: Fiscal Year 2021 Community Assistance Program Payments

Dear Mr. Pierce:

As you are aware the FY21 Community Assistance Program(CAP) application deadline was extended until November 15, 2020, due to the COVID-19 health emergency disaster. This delayed the CAP payments calculation. The CAP fund balance as of June 30<sup>th</sup> supported the base payments and these were distributed to municipalities and communities meeting all program requirements.

We have now finalized the FY21 CAP payments to include the base and per capita amounts. The municipality/community's total CAP payment is \$739,195.86, this includes a base payment of \$300,000.00 and a per capita amount of \$12,892.86.

For the unincorporated community inside a borough only a base payment is made. The FY21 payment is \$15,789.

If a municipality/community has met all requirements and has received the base payment, the per capita payments will be distributed beginning January 4, 2021. If a municipality/community has not yet provided the require documentation, the total FY21 CAP payment will be dispersed upon submittal.

If you have any questions or concerns, you may contact me by phone at (907) 465-5647 or via email: jeanine.mason@alaska.gov.

Regards,

Jean Mason

Grants Administrator ll

Juan Magory